

To:

John Burg, Acting Director of Public Works

From:

Justine Gembala, PE, Civil Engineer

Date:

June 7, 2004

Subject:

Madison School "No Parking"

The Lombard Police and Public Works Departments met with Ms. Cindy Cronin, Principal of Madison School, and concerned parents regarding traffic around Madison School. The main issue is that some parents are picking-up students on the north side of Green Valley Drive. The children are walking to the middle of the block and then crossing between parked cars.

To improve the safety for the students and also eliminate some of the congestion during pick-up times, it is recommended to post "No Parking, Stopping, Standing, 3:00 PM -3:30 PM, School Days" on the north side of Green Valley Drive at its intersection with Green Valley Drive West to a point 550 feet east of the intersection.

This item will be on the June 14, 2004 Transportation and Safety Committee agenda. The meeting is held at the Village Hall in the Community Room at 7:30 PM. This is a public meeting and public participation is encouraged.

JG/jj

cc:

Rick Soderstrom, Trustee, District 6 Steven Sebby, Trustee, District 4 Ms. Cindy Cronin, Principal Madison School David Dratnol, Village Engineer Transportation and Safety Committee